National Association of Federal Retirees, Huronia Branch ON 35

Minutes of the Annual Members’ Meeting

Held via Zoom on Wednesday, OCTOBER 6, 2021
Executive members:  President Lynne Ellis, Treasurer Noreen Campbell, Membership/Recruitment- Kathy Rupnow, Communications- Mark Burchell, Web Content Editor – Chris Auger, Advocacy – Leo Brooks, Director at Large - Jackie Akeson, Recording secretary- Dianne Michals.  Regrets: Nancy Viktil

1.  CALL TO ORDER: at 11:08 am by President Lynne Ellis. She Introduced the Executive and thanked the newly elected Volunteers and Auditor, Peter Evans.  

2. HOUSEKEEPING: Jackie provided some Zoom information and protocol.

3. PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Lynne welcomed all to the Members Meeting. "It is nice to see familiar faces and a special welcome to the first time Zoom attendees". 

Lynne introduced the Executive and noted that at present the Vice President position is vacant. 

The last meeting was in May 2021 wherein newly elected volunteers to the Huronia Branch are: Mark to Communications, Chris to Website Content, and Leo to Advocacy.  Thank you for coming on Board. Your work in learning and your fresh ideas are appreciated.

The Mega Recruitment Drive was announced.  Summer overall was quiet until the Federal election.  

Lynne attended various meetings since June wherein Resolutions were presented. At National there is a new CEO: Anthony Pizzino. The Board of Directors - explained rationale, Branches pleaded their position and in general there was consensus except two that did not receive support.  The outcome included no dues increase for the members; the fee of $500 for a President to attend the June 2022 AMM was defeated; regarding travel - the use of a personal vehicle will be allowed with a 1000 km limit. For a full breakdown please refer to the News and Views website. We are hopeful for a positive outcome as to in-person meetings in the coming year! Lynne asked Peter and he consented to continue to be Elections Chair in May/22.     

 4. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Noreen thanked Lynne for all her hard work. Noreen provided a financial summary as follows: Expenses - $231.65 per month for rent; $390 for training for two Volunteer Executive at Georgian College; Postage for mail out of ‘You and Your Survivors‘ $163.97.                                          Income: Equipment sale of two PCs and monitor - $200; Quarterly NO payment of $2,603.22 received in July; Balance currently: $12,907.58. There is a GIC due in the Spring. Financially our Branch is doing quite well. 

Noreen expressed our appreciation to Peter for volunteering to audit. 

5. MEMBERSHIP/RECRUITMENT – Kathy thanked the phone callers.  It is important that members keep their contact info updated in order to continue contact. She provided an overview and reported that we have approx. 1594 members with 539 single and 1065 double. Current priority– 1) renewal of PSHCP and what should be in the plan. Federal Retirees is consistent with its goal to keep affordable.

The Mega Recruitment Drive continues and has prizes to encourage referrals.  A suggestion for a retirement gift is a membership to the Association. The contest rules and details are posted in the SAGE, on federalretirees.ca (website), and in communications to Members.  Fyi: the referral of a spouse is recognized as a recruit and there is no limit to referrals.  

6. COMMUNICATIONS – Mark introduced himself. He explained the procedure and format re e-blasts; for the approx. 250 members without email they are contacted by phone.  Thank you to Kathy for e-blast input and to the phone callers: Wally, Donna, Harry, Con, and Peter.

Lynne added: Past President Aline Revoy contacted her and said what a great job is being done. It was nice to hear from her.


7. WEB CONTENT EDITOR – Chris introduced himself and said that he took this position in May and has been busy learning; has updated the website. He asked for content suggestions via emails.

The current website for Huronia Branch is in the process of being changed.

8. ADVOCACY:  Leo reported as also being a new Volunteer. He has been busy with the upcoming Federal elections in learning about the six Federal ridings and three major parties with 18 candidates to whom he sent emails, an Association letter, and pamphlets. Reach 338 included the four priorities. He also attended virtual meetings and tried to engage volunteers (21). 

9. ROUNDTABLE DISCUSSION: (Jackie unmuted so Call-ins could participate)

You and Your Survivors Booklet: A 51 page booklet that assists families for Estate purposes. Nine were requested and seven were mailed.

 Lynne said that at October 2020 virtual meeting 34 members registered but, for whatever reason, only 13 actually attended. She asked for feedback re in-person meetings, Meet and Greets, Socials; also for suggestions of venues, locations. It appears that the May meeting will likely be in-person. Ideas for future fun, prizes, food, speakers and topics are always welcome. Previous speakers/topics were mentioned and re-inviting some could be beneficial for updated information e.g. Wills and Estates, frauds. Other topics:  LongTerm care, COPE dogs, Heart Society.

Lynne will contact Royal Canadian Legion for availability in May, 2022. 

Comments and Suggestions:  Several were put forth by the Members: preference to in-person meetings due to social aspect; a difficulty re making phone contact; a change re membership; glad to have attended for 1st time on Zoom; checked that audio call-in was working; per phone contacts many like the SAGE magazine; a survey be put forth; recruitment incentives.

MOTION TO ADJOURN by Lynne at 11:58am.

NEXT MEETING:  Tentative - Wednesday, May 4, 2022. Venue to be announced.
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